MINUTES OF GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL, JANUARY 14, 1992

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order at 8:00 P.M. by President Ron Lamb, with all Councilmembers present as was the Clerk Treasurer. Also attending was Gary Getrost, David Owens, Sheri Jecker, and Bill Burkhart.

Reading of the December meeting minutes was dispensed by the Council since copies of this meeting was distributed to all present. After review by the Council Bob Williams motioned for approval, seconded by Ron Lamb.

The Council gave final reading to the 1992 Salary Ordinance. There being no objection the Council approved Salary Ordinance # 1992-01 by a vote of 3-0.

The Council appointed William Burkhart, Jr. as Deputy Marshall for 1992. The Clerk Treasurer administered the Oath of Office.

The Clerk Treasurers' financial report indicates the bank balances for the town/utility are correct.

The Council approved claims for the town/utility, Bond and payment for Gary.

No further business coming before the Council Harold Hall motioned for adjournment, seconded by Bob Williams.

Ron Lamb, President of the Council

ATTEST:

Jack Sprigler Clerk of the Council

FLOYD COUNTY



THOMAS J. BOOFTER, L.S., P.E.
COUNTY SURVEYOR
122 CITY-COUNTY BUILDING
NEW ALBANY, INDIANA 47150
PHONE 948-5490

DECEMBER 30, 1991

TOWN OF GREENVILLE

c/o Jack Sprigler P.O. Box 188 Greenville, IN 47124

DEAR MR. SPRIGLER,

I have examined the box culvert under Harrison Street near the house located at 9424 Harrison Street. I find it to be 36" X 96", a size that is suitable for that location. The total drainage area to that point is between 90 and 100 acres with an estimated run-off coefficient of 0.7. The majority of that drainage area is north of Hwy 150, and the resulting storm-water must pass through a structure smaller in size under that road before arriving at the Harrison Street structure.

THE HOUSE LOCATED AT 9424 HARRISON STREET AND THE NEARBY PROPERTY WOULD BE IN JEOPARDY IF THE BOX CULVERT SHOULD BECOME BLOCKED OR CLOGGED. THE NEARBY TREES WOULD BE THE MOST LIKELY SOURCE OF SUCH A BLOCKAGE (STORM-BROKEN LIMBS) SO I WOULD ADVISE THE RESIDENTS AT THAT ADDRESS TO DO WHAT THEY CAN TO MINIMIZE THAT POTENTIAL.

VERY TRULY YOURS,

THOMAS J. BOOFTER, FLOYD COUNTY SURVEYOR